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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Operating Budget Update


April 27, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on April 27, 2005, at 2:20 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Debra Robinson (arrived at 2:45 p.m.) and Sandra Richmond.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

Public Comments: Debra Pucillo; Marty Romeo; Jan Porter; Michael Gelfard; Katie Alberta; Nancy Stainback; Margie Yansura; Susan Steckney; Margaret Shoshani; and Joe Pusci.

Mike Burke, Budget Director, summarized the Florida Education Finance Program and highlighted the following areas: K-12 Unweighted FTE’s; Base Student Allocation; District Cost Differential; Reading Instruction; Class Size Reduction; Discretionary Millage; Additional Discretionary Millage.

Dr. Johnson updated Board Members on the efforts of Broward, Miami-Dade and Palm Beach County Superintendent’s who are working together to persuade the legislation to properly fund public education.

Mr. Burke entertained questions from Board Members and reviewed the following “must fund” items:

T over projection of Governor’s FTE forecast

T 
student growth

T 
FY06 salary increases

T 
FY06 health insurance increase

T 
FPL hurricane recovery rate increase

T 
re-finger print all employees over 5 year period

T 
provide new programs for At-Risk Students

T 
restore Board Contingency Reserve to 3% 

Mr. Burke provided Board Members with an overview of the Florida Education Finance Program (FEFP) Detail Comparison of FY2006 Governors’ Senate and House Budgets; Analysis of Recent and Proposed Alterations to the FEFP Impact on Miami-Dade, Broward and Palm Beach County; Analysis of the Florida Price Level Index and Financial Impact Amenity vs. 2003 Pecuniary vs. Traditional (2002) Pecuniary Formula Impact for Palm Beach County Public Schools; Class Size Reduction Impact - Supporting Detail; and Comparison of .51 Discretionary Local Effort Compression.

Steven Bonino, Acting Director of School Food Service, detailed the Proposed School Lunch Price Increase for Fiscal School Years 2006 and 2008.

Mr. Moore presented information and entertained questions from Board Members on the Special Programming (Electives and Career Academies) and the A.W. Dreyfoos 2005-06 Budget Development Chronology of Events.

Ms. Killets stated that all principals are preparing information regarding their schools needs for the Board to review.

Board Members discussed the following topics: AAA Schools; impact of PTA Policy in Foundation funding; capital budget recommendations should always come with operating budget impact; 80% to 100% AP funding; and reading programs.

Mr. Graham stated that he does not support the District governing the foundations on how to spend money.

Dr. Robinson requested the following items: staffing formula; information on dual enrollment; staff meet with all schools to review master board; and hiring of grant writers.  

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

